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Young High School upgrade and new joint-use library 
and community facility 

Works notification      10 November 2020 

Notification of upcoming site establishment and investigative works 

We are writing to inform you about work starting as part of the Young High School upgrade and new joint-use 
library and community facility. 

These works will start approximately 16 November 2020. Works will occur Monday to Friday, between the hours of 
7:00am and 6:00pm and on Saturdays between 8:00am and 1:00pm. 

Site establishment works: 

Site establishment works in preparation for main works include: 

• hoarding and fencing to be erected around the perimeter of the site 
• float in site accommodation including site sheds, offices, meeting rooms and toilet amenities 
• site signage boards 
• set up site compounds 
• tree protection and protection for existing heritage fence 
• access haul roads into construction site. 

A map on the following page identifies where these works are taking place. 

Tunnel investigative works: 

School Infrastructure NSW acknowledges there is speculation that a prisoner transfer tunnel exits between the 
former courthouse (located within the school site) and gaol (located within the TAFE site). 

Investigations by the project team to date have not located the tunnel and no documentary evidence specific to 
the site has been found to-date.  

Further investigations will continue as part of main works construction for the project. Investigative works include: 

• concrete slab breaking and stockpiling 
• services location 
• investigative excavations in line with S140 approval. 

 
 

 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/
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Parking and contacts: 

As part of the upgrade works, access to the existing car parks at Carrington Park will no longer be available. 
Parking will still be available on Rippon Street and Caple Street. 

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently and we will minimise impacts on the 
school and community at every opportunity.  

Construction traffic will be managed according to a traffic management plan and construction related vehicles 
are directed to use an on-site car park where possible.  

If you have any queries relating to these works at Young High School, please contact School Infrastructure NSW 
via phone on 1300 482 651 or email at schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 

The health, safety and well-being of the school community, local residents and workers is our highest priority. 

Map identifying where these works are taking place. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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